
May 12, 2009 
Via US Mail and Certified Mail # 7007 0080 0000 5549 4898 
   
 
  
Gregorio Tavarez, Applicant   Application No. LGB.14324                         
496 Burnside Avenue, 2nd Floor     Backer:    Jacquelin Herrera                                       
East Hartford, CT 06108           Case No. 2009-958  
       Docket No. 09-559    
 
RE:   Capen Grocery, 4 Martin Street, Hartford, Connecticut 
 
On March 5, 2007, after due and proper notice, the Department of Consumer 
Protection, Liquor Control Commission, held a formal administrative hearing on a 
question of Sec. 30-20(c) of the Connecticut General Statutes, to determine whether 
the premises meets the definition of a “grocery store.”    At the conclusion of the 
hearing, the record was left open for submission by the applicant of an additional 
Breakdown of Sales form.    
 
Based upon the testimony and documents submitted at the hearing and the documents 
submitted subsequent to the hearing, the Department of Consumer Protection 
ORDERS your application for a grocery store beer permit DENIED for failure to comply 
with the requirements set forth in Sec. 30-20(c), if a withdrawal is not received by 
June 12, 2009.       
 
DEPARTMENT OF CONSUMER PROTECTION 
LIQUOR CONTROL COMMISSION 
BY: 
  
________________________________ 
Angelo J. Faenza 
Commissioner 
 
 
________________________________ 
Stephen R. Somma 
Commissioner  
  
  
 
Non-parties: 
John Suchy, Director, Liquor Control Division 
Connecticut Beverage Journal, 2508 Whitney Ave., P.O. Box 185159, Hamden, CT 
06518  
Connecticut State Library, 231 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 06106 


